
Dates to Remember  

19th November 
Working Bee  

20th November 
Little Aths Foundation ï Grade 4 

21st November 
Buddy Transition (current Grade 4 

& 2018 Foundations) 

23rd November 
Grade 1/2 Excursion to the City 

27th November 
Little Aths Foundation ï Grade 4 

28th November 
2018 Foundation Information Night  

29 th  November  
Pupil Free Day  

30th November 
Buddy Excursion to Lego Land  

(Grade 5 and current Foundations) 

4th ï 15th December 
Junior School Swimming 

5th December 
Christmas Concert 

7th December 
School Band to Mt Dandenong PS 

13th December 
Parent/Carer Thank you 

Morning Tea 

16th December 
Carols on the Mountain  

(Choir Students)  

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER SUBMISSIONS  
Deadline by Wednesday 1pm 

Email - 
ferny.creek.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

If you would like to receive the 
Newsletter every week via email then 

go to the website to subscribe to  
online newsletter. 

 

PRINCIPALS BLOG  

Dear Parents and Friends, 

A REMINDER FOR THE WORKING BEE THIS SUNDAY, 12 -4PM 

A reminde r that we have a Pupil Free Day  

on Wednesday 29 th  November  

Congratulations  

A huge congratulations to Coby.  Her partner is expecting a baby in mid-

January.  This has been a long time coming and we are all so excited for  

Coby and Hayley.  

Relocation Survey  

A sincere thank-you to all who returned our survey regarding our possible 

relocation to Wattleview PS on Extreme Fire Danger days.  The data helps 

both schools prepare for such an occurrence.  Some of you had some 

concerns or questions.  I will attempt to answer these.  

· Many have decided to wait and make a judgement at the time ï this is 
certainly acceptable as long as you have a bush fire plan in place.  Many 
stated they would rather keep their children with them on these days.  
That is also perfectly acceptable. 

· Are there before or afte r school arrangements if we relocate to 
Wattleview? No, there will be no out of school hourôs care at either school 
on a closure day. 

· Transport is an issue.  Can the students be bussed down?  It is completely 
up to families to organise transport to Wattlev iew if we are relocating.  As 
our school will be closed we cannot have a bus to move the students. 

· We have a Community Fire Refuge.  Why canôt we stay open and use that 
if needed?  I agree that we should have had that option.  However it was 
clearly stated through the Ministerôs Department that all schools deemed at 
sufficient risk will close ï no exceptions. 

· Can we car pool?  If families make arrangements with each other to 
transport the children thatôs fine.  Just remember that it canôt be from 
Ferny Creek PS.  We will be closed and no staff will be in attendance. 

· What resources and space will be available at Wattleview? Will it be 
basically babysitting for the day? We have the use of one spare classroom 
and also their multipurpose room if required.  Resources will be severely 
limited and I donôt envisage any ónewô learning to take place. 

2018 Grade Placement Requests  

As you will see over the page, we have finalised our class structure for 2018.  

Teachers can now begin discussions regarding the placement of their 

students for 2018. If you have any educational or social matters you would 

like to be considered when classes are being prepared please ensure you 
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address these with your childôs current teacher by the end of next 

week.  You can also talk about your students to our unit 

coordinators, F -2 Rhian or 3 -6 Cheryl.  Of course, it may not be possible 

to grant every request. If your request conflicts with other key issues, the 

teachers may decide to place your student where they see the best fit.  Our 

teachers look at previous teachers, academic progress, maturity, and, of 

course, their friendship list.  

Our aim is to inform children of their class placement and teacher 
prior to the end of the school year so they can meet their new 
classmates and teachers.   As our policy states it should be the last day, 
but I will endeavour to let students know earlier so they can spend some time 
meeting new classmates and teachers.  In some circumstances this can 
change over the long break due to student movement (a coupl e of children in 
or out can drastically impact on our structure) and in this event every effort 
would be made by me to notify parents concerned of the change.  

2018  

We are now ready to let you know our structure for next year:  

One Foundation class, two rooms, teacher and aide, two 1/2 grades (two 

fulltime teachers plus a 0.6 teacher to support English and Maths), two 3/4 

grades, three 5/6 classes, Performing Arts, Visual Arts, Japanese, PE and 

Kitchen Garden.  We will also be continuing our Reading Improvement and 

QuickSmart Maths programs. 

We are really excited about the staffing for 2018 and it allows us to finish our 

four-year Strategic Plan with quality teaching and learning.  I hope to let you 

know the staff attached to each role next week  (or at the latest the week 

after). An enrolment of 196 for 2018 has impacted on grades and grade sizes.  

All Staffing in State schools is directly linked to enrolments.  After meeting 

with the Finance Department of DET we decided that the way forward was to 

place expertise where it is best suited, as DET staffing money will now not 

cover 9 standalone grades.   

For 2017 we changed our Foundation structure to have all 24 in one class 

across two rooms with one teacher and teacher aide support.   This worked 

better than we had hoped and the children have progressed beautifully!  With 

similar enrolments for 2018 in Foundation we will again follow this model and 

be ready to go from day one, even better than this year!  

With 56 students in our Year  1/2 area  we can only run two grades.  To 

assist with these two grades we are placing a very experienced English and 

Mathematics teacher to be a third person in all English and Maths sessions 

(plus few extra).  Having that third person for English and Maths brings the 

ratio for these key sessions down to 1 teacher to about 18 students.  

We are continuing to run two Year  3/4 classes as we have this year and we 

are also having three Year 5/6 classes  as was the case this year. 

Have a great weekend everybody! 

Matthew 

 

 

  

Phone: 9755 1522 

Fax: 9755 2493 
School Road, Ferny Creek,  

Victoria 3786  

Web:  
www.fernycreekps.vic.edu.au     

Email:  
ferny.creek.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Banking Details Account:   
Ferny Creek Primary School 

Bank:  CBA 

BSB:   063 414 

Account Number:  10022451 

Office Hours 
Monday ï Friday 8.30am - 4pm 

Principal:  
Matthew Coyle  

coyle.matthew.j@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Business Manager:  
Jill Heathcote 

ferny.creek.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

School Council President:   
Liam Smith 

Promotion & PR:  
Rhian Jessop 

ferny.creek.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Education, Policy & Planning:  
Matthew Coyle 

coyle.matthew.j@edumail.vic.gov.au 

School Crossing:  
Diane Garsed 

Uniform Shop:  
Monday 8:50 - 9:30am 

Karra Rhodes 

Library:  
Beth Byrne 

Buildings & Grounds:  
Michael Paterson 

mpaterson@probuild.com.au 

School Banking:  
Tuesday 

Kirrily Whatman 

Costume Hire:  
Sarah Jennings 

After the Bell:  
Head Office: 9758 6744 

P.O. Box 7082 
Ferntree Gully Vic 3156 

Email: admin@afterthebell.com.au 
Website: www.afterthebell.com.au  

 

Choir News  

The choir will be performing at the Olinda Pool Opening Ceremony on 

Saturday 2nd December at 3pm. Please come and support our community. 

Choir will also perform at assembly on Friday 24th November. 

http://www.fernycreekps.vic.edu.au/
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Dear Parents, 

We have organised a portal for our school on the JBHIFI website. Parents can use this to look at education 

deals etc.  Our login details are as follows:  https://www.jbeducation.com.au/byod/  

School Code: FCPS2018 

https://www.jbeducation.com.au/byod/


  



 

  

The Huge Term 4 Working Bee  
 

Is scheduled for 

SUNDAY 19th November 
12-4pm 

 
All families are invited to attend to help tidy up our school.  
There will be 

¶ A sausage sizzle  

¶ Every child who attends with their family will receive a certificate at assembly, 

¶ Every child who attends with their family will receive a raffle ticket, which will allow to get 
an icy pole on the Monday to Friday and to go into the draw for a free lunch order.  We will 
draw this in the first assembly after the working Bee.  Every child will also receive house 
points for their house. 

¶ We will have our two school captains present to help with any problems and keep everyone 
organised. 

 

If you can come for even 1 or 2 hours that would be helpful. We do have some 

equipment, but if you would like to bring along your own brush cutter, rake, spade, 

barrow etc. then that would be great.  Hopefully we will get a great turn out of 

families. 

 
Jobs that must be done: 

 

¶ General gardening 

¶ Pruning 

¶ Sweeping 

¶ Whipper snippering 

¶ De-cobwebbing 

¶ Gutters 

¶    Lots more 
 

  

Thank you, 
Buildings and Grounds Team 

 



  

 

 

Hi there! 

I'm trying to make a difference and 

support Kids Fun Run with  Thomas --a 

cause I really care about. 

My aim is to raise $700 to help them 

continue their important work, and I'd be 

really grateful if you could help by 

sponsoring me through my everydayhero 

supporter page. 

To give to my page, or to read more about 

why I'm doing what I'm do ing, please visit: 

https://kidsfunrunwiththomas2017.everyda

yhero.com/au/wren -a-jakus 

It would also be great if you could spread 

the word about what I'm doing by sharing 

the link above with your friends and family. 

The more people that know, the more 

money we can raise! 

Thanks in advance for your generosity--it 

means a lot! 

Wren A (Foundation) 

https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=_NRGbvWvrXOZLS580Weu5SdRIoakSL86Eb5y8o7LpU-uVU76vivVCA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fmail-track.everydayhero.com%2ftrack%2fclick%2f30190481%2fkidsfunrunwiththomas2017.everydayhero.com%3fp%3deyJzIjoiN25kTjlqSDdud1h2MTViRU1LWnVHcDJ0UmlVIiwidiI6MSwicCI6IntcInVcIjozMDE5MDQ4MSxcInZcIjoxLFwidXJsXCI6XCJodHRwczpcXFwvXFxcL2tpZHNmdW5ydW53aXRodGhvbWFzMjAxNy5ldmVyeWRheWhlcm8uY29tXFxcL2F1XFxcL3dyZW4tYS1qYWt1c1wiLFwiaWRcIjpcImJiZmQyMTA5NWQ5NDQxMTE5NTllYmIxMjEyYjVhZjU0XCIsXCJ1cmxfaWRzXCI6W1wiZGM2MzlkNzE4NzkzOTA2Y2NlNDU4ODIzM2M0YmQ4MmUwNjM2YzQ2NFwiXX0ifQ
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Leon C:  For asking interesting questions during our Science incursion and for being so 
enthusiastic about building his ótooth-brush robotô. Well done, Leon! 
Koby G:  For coming up with some great rhyming words, like óturtleô and óSquirtleô, and for 
making a cool óRhyming Dust Bunnyô. Well done, Koby! 
 
Isla BS:  For demonstrating resilience and a positive attitude in all that she does. Youôre a 
superstar, Isla! 
Lachlan R:  For being a responsible class member by always looking for ways to hel p his 
peers, his teacher and challenge himself. 
 
Jack G:  For doing a fantastic job at learning the ótimes tablesô ï keep it up Jack! 
Milla D:  For working independently and enthusiastically to create her science landscape 
diorama. 
 
Lachlan J:  For the fabulous effort he put into his persuasive writing piece about why we 
should wear free-dress to school. You made some great points, Lachlan! 
Shelby P:  For showing great persistence when doing vertical addition and subtraction. You 
kept going even when things were tricky . Well done, Shelby! 
 
Indi B:  For being focussed and actively contributing to discussions during our weekly 
dictation sessions. 
Allie S:  For being an excellent leader in book discussions and ensuring the group were all 
involved and discussing thoughtfully. 
 
Thomas P:  For his fantastic term 4 results. You should be very proud of achieving a 
personal best in Literacy Pro. Well done! 
Lily P:  For her excellent swimming. We are very proud of you for giving everything a go. 
Well done! 
 
Nieve P:  For your wonderful Victoria Map. While it was a long time coming, you clearly 
demonstrated you can accurately measure and draw angles. Your map was also beautifully 
presented. Well done!! 
Lucy N:  For your outstanding Biometrics mathematical task. You plotted the key features of 
your face and created a stunning likeness to yourself. Well done and keep up the great work.  
 
Jackson Er:  For showing care and compassion towards other students within the classroom. 
Jackson Ec:  For his unique sense of humour and the vast quantity of highly entertaining 
jokes he has consistently available in his repertoire. 
 
Ashley J:  For his enthusiasm for making a complex machine in Technology. 
Jida S:  For applying excellent problem solving strategies to work on his complex machine. 

Stars of the Week 

Creative Artist 
Award 

Blake W 

Grade 1/2B 

  

Performing Arts 
Student of the Week 

Aria B 

Grade 5/6A 

 

῎  

 

Liam C 

Grade 1/2A  
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